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Approximately half of the decline reflects monthly assessments, vendor late payments, and prior 

period adjustments.  The remaining decline reflects lower sales that occurred from September 

through November compared to the previous year.  Sales tax collections by auto dealers 

represent a share of the decrease; however, it is not the only sector driving the drop.  The overall 

reduction in sales tax collections could be driven by a variety of factors including artificially 

high sales following Superstorm Sandy, a consumer confidence decrease due to the Federal 

Government impasse, or Thanksgiving occurring later in November thereby shortening the 

holiday buying season.   

 

The 2013 Adopted Budget for Sales tax collections is $1,116.8 million.  Should the remaining 

two checks stay flat, the County would generate a $22.0 million surplus to budget.  If there is a 

1.0% growth in the remaining checks, the County would generate a $22.5 million surplus and a 

negative 1.0% growth rate would generate a $21.5 million surplus. 

 

The February 12, 2014 check will complete all sales tax collections for purchases made during 

2013.   

 

If you should have any further questions, please let me know. 
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